THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Mrs. Nannette Johnston 

DATE:
May 14, 2007

SUBJECT:
Approve Construction Bid and Revised BG-1 Financial Page For An Elementary School On Ring Road
ISSUE

It is necessary for the board of education to approve the construction bid and a revised BG-1 Finance Page for building a new elementary school.
FACTS
Bids for the new elementary school on Ring Road were taken on April 26, 2007 at 2:00 p.m. in our Board Room.  Bid tabs from the only two bidders were McNutt Construction $14,443,000 and Morel Construction at $13,625,000.  The original estimate from Larry Gream was $12,744,000.  The increased cost from the original estimate is possibly attributed to the increase cost of fuel and the short time frame to complete this project.

(See report from Larry Gream)


The Kentucky Department of Education, Division of Facilities requires BG-1 Financial Pages to be updated from initial approval when construction bids have been determined.    The revised financial page includes not only the expected costs of the new school, but also the financial plan to build the building.  We are asking the Department of Education and State Board of Education for the reimbursement of Land Cost in the amount of $575,000 from this project.  The Department of Education will review this form at the Facilities Management Division and the School District Finance Division.  
RECOMMENDATION

Approve the Morel Construction Bid of $13,625,000 and the revised BG-1 Financial Page for the building of a new elementary school on Ring Road.
RECOMMENDED MOTION

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the Morel Construction Bid of $13,625,000 and the revised BG-1 Financial Page for the building of a new elementary school on Ring Road.
